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Japan and UN Women partner to assist  

female victims of gender-based violence in Gaza 

Jerusalem, 10 April 2015 – The Government of Japan donates USD 848,000 to UN Women for a project to support 
increased access of female victims of gender-based violence in Gaza to protection services, with a particular focus on 
internally displaced women and girls and those living in overcrowded households.  

In the Gaza Strip, the lack of, and limited access to protection services for victims of gender-based violence 
dramatically exacerbates their existing vulnerability. In 2011, 51% of ever-married women in Gaza declared having 
been subjected to violence by their husbands in the past 12 months (Palestinian Central Bureau of Statistics). While 
this reveals an already high prevalence of domestic violence, the aftermath of conflict is often followed by increased 
incidence of sexual and gender based violence resulting in more demand for specialised services. Humanitarian 
assistance must address this specific issue. The partnership of Japan and UN Women addresses the urgent need for 
Gazan women and girls for legal aid, psychosocial services, and supporting shelters. 

”The government of Japan disbursed USD 100 million in response to humanitarian issues and economic development 
in Palestine mainly though international organizations, including UN Women. Japan has had considerable concern to 
women’s empowerment and gender equality and contributed to making a world with no human rights violations 
against women. It’s our pleasure to implement the project to support vulnerable women in Gaza with the partnership 
with UN Women”, said Mr. Junya Matsuura, Ambassador for the Palestinian Affairs and Representative of Japan to 
the Palestinian Authority. 

Sabine Machl, UN Women Palestine Country Office Special Representative, said: “Japan’s strategic investment will 
address the specific issue of protection of female victims of gender-based violence in Gaza as part of the humanitarian 
assistance and protection strategy. Through this support UN Women will be able to build on existing interventions in 
Gaza to maximise the impact of humanitarian interventions to the benefit of the most vulnerable women and girls.” 

Through the Japanese fund UN Women will partner with the Women’s Legal Research and Consulting, Aisha 
Association for Woman and Child Protection, and Wifaq Society for Women and Children to provide holistic 
protection services to women and girls. It will provide key support to the Hayat Centre for provision of multipurpose 
services including protection, psychosocial and awareness raising services. 

 

 

Media enquiries: 

 cindy.nghia@unwomen.orgCindy Thai,  

UN Women Palestine Country Office, +972-2-6280450 

Diala Zaineddine-Dodin, diala@mofa.go.jp 
Representative Office of Japan for the PA, +972-2-2413120 

 

mailto:cindy.nghia@unwomen.org
mailto:diala@mofa.go.jp

